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Introduction

In 2011-12, four N.C. community colleges--Alamance, Davidson, Randolph, and Rockingham--formed an ESL Technology Consortium to choose and use a selection of newer products/applications and evaluate their effectiveness for classroom instruction.
Collaborating through Moodle—supplemented by intermittent traditional meetings—each participating school
· selected and acquired a new form of technology,
· used their chosen technology to design and implement civics lesson plans with their ESL classes,
· documented and evaluated their experiences, and
· made recommendations on future instructional use of “their” technology.
This report organizes consortium work and findings into four sections:
· Learn from the Past identifies some key issues to consider when introducing a new technology into the instructional setting.  Our key issues evolved from an overview of earlier teaching technologies juxtaposed with the different formative events that have imprinted each of the four generations that may populate today’s adult classes. 
· Act in the Present consists of FAQ responses accompanied by sample instructional plans that consortium members designed using 
  a technology package for the classroom teacher  (laptop, data projector, ccdocument camera, presentation cart),
  a student response system (i-clickers),
  iPads,
  ACER convertible tablets with detachable keyboard docks
· Plan for the Future shares consortium members’ post-instructional evaluations 
  of their own effectiveness using  their new technologies, 
  of the responsiveness of their students to the technologies, and 
  of adjustments or additions they foresee making as they go forward.
· Side Effects notes an important, growing body of information about the unanticipated influences that individuals and society are experiencing from current technology.

The 2011-12 Technology Consortium was made possible by funding through the U.S. Department of Education and the North Carolina Community College System.  Consortium members submit this report with sincere appreciation for the collaborative opportunity to explore the inherent functionality and the instructional effectiveness of some of today’s newer technologies.
